
Parking Commission  
July 11, 2023 

Commissioners Present: Chairman Jim Chapkis, Elaine Price, Ann Melbourn, Brad Jordan, Steve Petersen 

Commissioners Absent:, Ben Widmyer, Don Walters, Stuart Wagner, Tom Messina 

Staff/Advisors Present: Audrey Bell (Diamond Parking), Stephanie Padilla, Troy Tymesen (City of Coeur 
d’Alene), Emily Boyd (Downtown Association) 

Motion to Approve Minutes from May 2023 meeting by Commissioner Peterson seconded by 
Commissioner Melbourn. M/S/C 

Commission Comments: Noticed that a lot of people are parking and obstructing driveways as well as a 
lot of people are using cones to block off the area in front of their properties. 

Staff Comments: July 28th, Employee/Volunteer Appreciation BBQ.  

The city received a state grant to replace marine docks. Will be replaced pending a decent estimate. Plan 
is to recycle materials to give easier access to the Fire Boat house to FD. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Parking Revenue: McEuen increased discount permits by 30 over last year for downtown employees, 
while the upper garage decreased by 6. The Secured area increased over the last year by $1267 and 6 
passes.  Residential permits continue to increase each year. Parking lots brought a $27,549 increase in 
revenue over June 2022.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  

Approval of $4,500 expense to seal 3rd St. Parking Garage  

This would prevent cracking of the cement and stop future damage to cars within the parking garage 

Motion to seal the 3rd St Parking Garage made by Commissioner Melbourn seconded by Commissioner 
Jordan. M/S/C 

Indiana Ave. parking concerns 

Ben Widmyer made concerns about an area on Indiana and 4th and the enforcement areas.  

 

Motion by Commissioner Peterson , seconded by Commissioner Jordan to Adjourn. M/S/C 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:39 PM 


